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Minutes for Friday, November 5, 2021
President:  Jan Daum called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM, and welcomed 18 attendees. The Hail Mary was recited.
Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting on Friday, October 1, 2021 were not read. They were sent out or a copy was made available for those without email.  The minutes were approved.
Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Report: Ginny Carrington was not able to attend, however Jan reported our beginning balance as of October 1 was $4438.02. There was a deposit of $45 from dues collected.  Two checks were written for $10 each, one for an All Souls Candle for all deceased Theresians and one for Mass on November 11 at noon for our Theresian sisters’ health and wellbeing. Our balance as of November 1 is $4463.02.
Prayer Line and Correspondence:  Margie VanderMyde, was unable to attend the meeting. She has emailed the updated Prayer Line to everyone and the prayer was recited.
Funeral Reception Coordinator:  Marianne McCloskey reported there were no funeral receptions during the month of October.  The Theresians have been asked to supply desserts for Shawn Roberts’ funeral tonight at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel in Newport News at 7:00 p.m. She also thanked those who made desserts and agreed to serve and clean up after the reception there.

Call Line:  Terry Greer volunteered to take over the Call Line, no report.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Parish Picnic:  Jan and Chriss thanked everyone who helped with the Parish picnic.  There were just under 100 people who attended.  Everyone had a great time and enjoyed the Jeopardy game. The planning was so good, there was very little food waste and the leftover food was taken to the Roberts family.
Bingo update:  Donna Raschke reported she has some volunteers and is getting permits to hopefully start Bingo in January.
Craft sale/basket raffle:  The craft sale/basket raffle plans have been changed to just a Basket Raffle, drawing on November 14th shortly after the 10:30 A.M. Mass.  All Theresians may purchase raffle tickets and crafts after today’s meeting.  We need volunteers to sell raffle tickets after each of the Masses this weekend and next weekend. (The Craft Crew suggested the possibility of another mini-craft sale at the December Theresians’ meeting.)
Fund raising:  We will look at fund raising ideas for the spring at our next meeting.
Nominating Committee for Officers: Linda Gregory and Glenda Espiritu have nominations for Vice President - Ann Foster, and Treasurer-Marge Jones, and Terri Greer has volunteered to take over the Call Line to serve for 2022-2023.  Elections will be at the December meeting.  
Blood Mobile:  Jan Daum reported the Red Cross Blood Mobile on October 26 went very smoothly.  Thank you to all those who helped set up, help and clean up—several stayed for the entire drive.  Jan overheard that they had 62 appointments to meet their quota of 52. So it was a very good turnout.
NEW BUSINESS:  
All Souls Candle:  A motion was made, seconded and passed that we continue each year to purchase a candle for the Theresians who have passed on.
Donation to the Roberts Family: A motion was made to make a monetary donation to help the Roberts family.  It did not pass.  Our Bylaws state that we exist to help the church and a monetary donation to the Roberts family would not comply with the Bylaws.  Anyone who wishes may help as an individual.  Another motion was made and passed that we look at a fund raiser for the family if needed in the future.  
Nonperishable Food Drive: We will have a nonperishables food drive/crafts swap for the Food Pantry December 11 after Mass and December 12th between the masses, with crafts as a thank you for donations. We need volunteers to help set up on December 11 and 12.  Sign up at the December meeting.  There will not be any craft sales.

2022 Meeting Calendar Dates and events:  After discussion, it was decided we wanted to get back to Sunday meetings between the Masses once a quarter and in July and August. All others will be on the first Friday of the month.  Jan will work up the dates and check with the office. We also need to decide on the events we want to have in 2022.
Hostesses for next meeting:  Betty Zahn, Donna Raschke and Terry Wilson volunteered for the December meeting, and Terry Greer and Trish Davis volunteered for the January meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
The Wine and Cheese Event will be November 20 following the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  Nichole Savage needs servers and kitchen help for the event.  A signup sheet is next to the refreshments, or you can call her at 717-829-6612. 
Ann Foster announced there will be a tree in the commons area for Migrant children and an Angel tree, both set up before Thanksgiving weekend. The gifts for Migrant children must fit in the bags provided.
Thank you Linda Gregory for serving as hostess for today’s meeting. 
The next Theresian meeting will be Friday, December 3. Social time will start at 9:40 A.M. and the meeting will begin at 10:00 A.M., followed by the Rosary at 11:15. Hostesses will be Betty Zahn, Donna Raschke and Terry Wilson.
Mary Sinisi is working on updating the meeting prayers. There being no other business, the closing prayer was read and Jan adjourned the meeting at 11:00 AM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Chriss Lawrence, Recording Secretary 



